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 Support

Comments At the meeting of Shipley Parish Council held on 29th April 2020, Members supported the application.
Members did pose the following queries namely:- 1. How many additional vehicle movements are
planned given the increase in imported material? 2. Will the applicant charge for the proposed car
park? If so, some Members were concerned that members of the public might seek free parking on
adjacent verges causing damage and restricting traffic flow. 3. Will the proposed amphitheatre be used
for concerts and/or performances? If so some Members were concerned that this would cause
additional noise for local residents. 4. What are the traffic management plans to account for the
increased amount of traffic now exiting/entering the site via the A272 at a location is very busy given
the proximity of McDonald's and the junction with the A24. Some Members were concerned about the
increased danger of additional turning vehicles.
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